KILLINGLY HOUSING AUTHORITY

BIRCHWOOD TERRACE
OCTOBER 17, 2017
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:01 P.M. by Vice-Chairman Roxanne Pappas.
1.
Roll Call:  Present was Roxanne Pappas, Robert Loiselle, Philip Stedman, and Eileen Page.  Andrea Jacobi was absent with notice.  Also present was Carol Greene, Executive Director, and Mary Bromm, Administrator of Community Development.  
2.
It was moved by Philip Stedman, seconded by Robert Loiselle, to approve the


minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Town of Killingly Housing Authority held


on Aug 15, 2017.  The vote to approve the minutes was unanimous.

 3.
It was moved by Robert Loiselle, seconded by Eileen Page, to approve as presented the Treasurer’s Reports for Aug. and Sept., 2017 for Maple Courts and Birchwood Terrace.  The vote to accept the reports passed unanimously.
4.    
It was moved by Robert Loiselle, seconded by Philip Stedman, to approve as presented the Treasurer’s Reports for Aug. and Sept., 2017 for Maple Courts II.  Motion passed unanimously.
 5.     
It was moved by Eileen Page, seconded by Robert Loiselle, to approve the
Section 8 Financial and Activity Reports for Aug. & Sept., 2017.   Motion was 
unanimously approved.
6.         The Executive Director discussed the on-going Maple Court II rehab project and         

            informed them that Mary Bromm was present to give an in-depth report of the 

            progress of this project and also the Maple Court II Expansion Grant.  She dis- 

 
cussed the condition of the Maple Courts II facility and the fact that the annual 

Christmas Party held on the first Friday of December was not feasible due to

the on-going construction.  She recommended a summer picnic in lieu of the Christmas party.  

A motion was made by Robert Loiselle, seconded by Philip Stedman to cancel this year’s Christmas party due to construction within the building.  The motion passed unanimously.  

The Director informed the Board that an email was received from the State of Connecticut, Dept. of Housing on Oct. 11, 2017 requesting a conference call be held with her and Mary Bromm to discuss the termination of the FLEX Grant the Housing Authority received to expand Maple Courts II in 2013.  Unfortunately, The Dept. of Housing did not provide the additional $350,000 needed to 
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supplement the $1,500,000 grant to go forth with the addition of six apartments.  The low bid came in higher than the grant but following valued engineering by the architect, the shortage was brought down to $350,000.  The State is now looking to seize the remaining funds due to the time element.  The Director discussed the 
loss the congregate facility suffered due to the application process that required 40% of the plans and specs to be presented with the application.  The architect’s charge for this service was $25,469.91.  In addition, it was necessary to vacate five apartments to ready for the expansion.  The rent loss amounted to $22,140.00 over the months they remained vacant.  She requested the Board authorize her to write to the State of CT, DOH requesting reimbursement for the losses in the amount of $47,609.91 from the remaining grant funds. She requested Mary Bromm elaborate on the progress of the rehab grant and the termination of the expansion grant.
A motion was made by Philip Stedman, seconded by Robert Loiselle, to suspend the rules and allow Mary Bromm to address the progress of the two on-going grants at Maple Courts II.  Motion passed unanimously.
6a.
Mary Bromm, Administrator of Community Development, discussed the Small

Cities Block Grant rehab project at Maple Courts II with information pertaining to the completion and progress.  All kitchen cabinets have been installed in 43 apartments, the Community Room, first floor office and health/break room have had VCT tile installed, the majority of all apartments have had metal closet doors replaced with wooden doors and they are presently working on the HVAC portion of the project.  In the near future, the elevator will be upgraded, the main kitchen will be equipped with a new stove, steam oven, steam table, ice machine, garbage disposal, the Ansul system will be upgraded, the generator will be upgraded and handicapped exterior doors will be installed. 

She expanded on the Director’s report dealing with the seizure of the remaining funds in the FLEX grant for expansion.  During the conference call, information was requested from the State pertaining to up-coming possible funding.  Little information was available from DOH but the possibility was discussed regarding future submission of a new grant application to achieve the addition of six apartments.  Ms. Bromm was thanked for her report.

A motion was made by Robert Loiselle, seconded by Eileen Page, authorizing the Executive Director to request reimbursement from the State for architectural fees 
and vacancy losses in the amount of $47,609.91 from the remaining grant funds.  The motion passed unanimously.

7.
The Congregate Housing Manager’s report was accepted as written with thanks.  
 8.     
Randy Duquette, Town Council Liaison, was absent. 
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 9.
Citizen’s Comments:  None
10.     
Commissioners’ Comments:  

Robert Loiselle commented that he appreciated the hard work Mary Bromm did

in administering the grants for the Housing Authority and any comments he made 


regarding the expansion grant were not directed at her.

11.       Communications:  As presented, HAI Ins. Group’s “Low Loss Achievement      

            Award” for three years with no liability losses.
12.
Old Business:  None
13.       New Business:
a.  Regarding the “Sample” letter to the State of Connecticut, Department of Housing concerning the Maple Courts II expansion grant addressed in this agenda item, action was taken to authorize the Director to request funds from the State of Connecticut in Agenda 6a.  
b.  Motion by Robert Loiselle, seconded by Eileen Page, to approve payment
of  Aug., 2017 bills numbered 39309 through 39374, EFT, EFTPS and Debit Memo for Maple Court and Birchwood Terrace.  Motion passed unanimously.
Motion by Philip Stedman, seconded by Eileen Page, to approve payment of Sept., 2017 bills numbered 39375 through 39442, EFT & EFTPS for Maple Court and Birchwood Terrace.  Motion passed unanimously.

Motion by Eileen Page, seconded by Robert Loiselle, to approve payment of Aug., 2017 bills numbered 11036 through 11051 for Maple Courts II.  Motion passed unanimously.

Motion by Eileen Page, seconded by Robert Loiselle, to approve payment of Sept., 2017 bills numbered 11052 through 11065 for Maple Courts II.  Motion passed unanimously.

 14.      Motion by Eileen Page, seconded by Robert Loiselle, to adjourn at 7:44 PM.                   
            Vote to adjourn was unanimous.
            Respectfully submitted,

Eileen A. Page 

  
Eileen A. Page
        
Secretary 
